‘\QOAH Newsletter .
4 )
‘ /g anuary - February 1992

I | ™ A word of Hello From the New Editor

- The SVBC s starting off the new year with a new, and
admittedly novice, editor. I want to invite everyone to
: » contribute ride dates, cartoons, helpful tips, and biking stories
o' for use in future newsletters. Also, if you have any suggestions
77 or requests for what you would like to see in the letters, let me

C}'C LE C‘\,Q know.

Thanks,

Greg Gum
Rt. 1 Box 419
. Bridgewater, Va. 22812

November Meeting Minutes

Vice President Neups Neupauer opened the meeting at 7:05 pm, Monday, November 11, 1991 at the Valley
Wellness Center. Seven members and two guests were present.

Susan Wiedemann of the ALAV announced their upcoming participation in the Christmas Parade,
December 6, and requested our participation. Dave Frye suggested if we could get some different types of
bikes, such as tricycles, participating it would be a plus.

Gary Cook, of Planning and Zoning, City of Harrisonburg, gave an overview of the efforts of the Bicycle
Plan Development Panel'. This group has started looking at potential bicycle routes in the city, linking
shopping and recreational areas, schools, and other points of interest. The panel was formed to try to pursue
some of the objectives of the 20 year comprehensive plan. Much discussion ensued. One point made by a
number of the members is that multi-use, separate, bike paths do not work.

Greg Gum volunteered to take over the newsletter editing duties.

Upcoming meetings were discussed.

Due to lack of a Treasurer, there was no Treasure's report.

Art Fovargue said the Century in September netted $772.36.

Art discussed some happenings at the VDOT Bicycle Advisory Committee (10/18/91) including the draft of
the bicycle racing permit policy and potential bicycle related changes in Virginia's Motor Vehicle Code.

Art showed the Winchester Wheelmen Ride Booklet. It is a good example of what could be done in this
area.

Art said we got some information from LAW on a new Insurance Company they have found.

The meeting Closed.



December Meeting Minutes

Vice President Neups opened the meeting at 7:03 pm, Monday, December 9, 1991 at the Valley Wellness
Center. Five members were present.

Greg Gum said that newsletter material could be delivered to him at Valley Microcomputers on E. Market
St. past the Mall or sent to him at Rt. 1 Box 419, Bridgewater, VA 22812. The deadline for material will be
the 2nd-to-last Monday of the month. '

Upcoming Meetings were discussed including the Pot Luck Dinner for January and a swap meet for
February. The SVBC participation int the Christmas Parade was recounted. Thanks to all those who came
out.

In absence of a Treasurer, there was no Treasurer's report.

In absence of a President, Neups appointed all present to the Nominating Committee for the upcoming
elections. Nominations will be taken at the January meeting. -

ArtF. announced the 10th Annual Shenandoah Valley Century will be the 2nd Sunday of September.

For the program, Neups showed his entertaining videos (courtesy of ESPN) of the Subaru Cycling Classic
Series and Mountain Bike World Cup Series.

The meeting closed at 8:43 pm.
Eagerly Submitted,

Secretary, Art Fovargue

NEW MEMBERS

Welcome to our following new and renewing members:

Peter Guerrero Arlington
Mary & Ted Miller Woodstock
Nancy Sheffield Waynesboro

We wish you a joyous holiday and hope to see you at the Pot Luck Dinner in January.
The following letter was received from Bike Virginia

Just a note to thank those members who came out to help with our first annual Oktoberfest
weekend in Staunton on October 19 & 20. Your visibility to our almost 350 cyclists was very
much appreciated. We received many comments about ;how well organized the event was and
YOU played a big part in this. We will be back next year. Spread the word to your membership
and help us make next year even better.

Thanks again and ride safely,

David Gadd
Operations Coordinator



VFR PRESIDENT WILL SPEAK ON CONTAINER DEPOSIT LAW FOR VA

As a cyclist, you get an upclose look at road side litter. Because of this, you may be interested in hearing Paul
Hughes, President of Virginians For Recycling, speak on the subject of a beverage container deposit law for
our state. His group has been very involved in the drafting of the Comprehensive Curbside and Container
(CCC) Recycling Bill which will be introduced by Senator Gartlan in the 1992 session of the VA Senate.
Container deposits have been shown again and again to greatly reduce roadside litter.

The meeting will be at 10:00 am on Saturday, January 18, 1992 at Trinity Presbyterian Church in
Harrisonburg (intersection of Maryland Ave. and Rt. 42). It is sponsored by the Association of University
Women. Come ask your questions, voice your concerns, and show your support.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

January 13th, monthly meeting at the Valley Wellness Center, 2nd floor, 6 pm. This is a pot luck dinner

event. Please note the earlier time. Bring something to share. The club will provide sodas, plates, utensils,
and napkins.

February 10th, monthly meeting at the Valley Wellness Center, 2nd floor, 7 pm. This meeting will be a
swap meet. Bring tradeable items and make your best deals.

The march newsletter goes back to the monthly format. It will contain election ballots for you to vote in
your next slate of officers. Please be sure to look for it and vote.

Rides are still of the impromptu variety, starting at the Waterman Elementary School on Chicago Avenue
every Saturday at 1 pm.

If you have ideas for rides or wish to lead a ride this coming season, please call Neups. An overnight trip has
already been suggested. Anyone else?

ILLUSTRATION BY ANGELO CRISTINZIO |

i “pEDICATION "

| . . -
For more information on bicycling, contact:
The League of American Wheelmen
|| 6707 Whglltlestone Road, Suite 209, Baltimore, MD 21207-4106



SHENANDOAH VALLEY BICYCLE CLUB MEMBERSHIP APPLICAIION

Name(s) : #hone

Adcness

— oy — =
Check type of membenhip desited:

INOMVIOUAL — (#7)  faMRY  (#/0) JUNIOR (12-16 Yr3.) — (34)

NOTE: Membership begins in March of Ihis-year, and losts unifl next March.

PLEASE INDICATE YOUR INIERESIS BELOW

RIDE CLASS APPROX. SPEED APPROX. DISIANCE CHECK
DESIGNAIION (MPH) ) (MILES) MERE
A 14-22 25100
8 12-16 1540 —
o 812 “10-38 —
‘0 loss thon 10 ) $18 —_—

INDICATE TYPE(S) OF CYCUNG IN WHICH YOU ARE INTERESIED ,
—Rocing ——_ON-Rood ——Recteationd . Ovemighl Tows __ Other (3pecity)

WOULD YOU BE INIERESTED IN SERVING ON ANY OF THE FOLLOWING COMMITIEES?
——ogng  meefowing _—_Pogom ..Solely — Conluy

SHENANDOAH VALLEY BICYCLE CLUB RELEASE

AN clid members must sign 1he 1eleate below For Deron undes e oge of 18, Ihe paen! of QUONON MuY! HigN. Any PEON AdING on an
nvilohonal sialus Must (umish G 16leG3e. ™is 1gNed 1eie0se will MaIn In efec! 03 long G8 e Ciubd & officially active. '

N 1igning 1his 19iea1e for rryiel. ot 1o 1he NOMed enkond. | hereby 0gree 10 ab0ve ond hold harmien he Chud, the Club oMcws ond the
members. 00 ANy olhers connecied with gvents SDOMOed Dy e Cub INany way whol1oever, for Diame o Nobiity for any injury, misadventuie,
hotm. 1038, of InConvenience sultered. | undertiond ot the Club s Nol reIpoMidie lor and i NO! on INser of My oeronal 1ofety. | Olo heredy
consent 1o ond permil emergency medicol keciment In e evenl of injusy o iinen. | tholl GBIde By oRic iGwe Ond Draciice courtesy and Kolely
in cycing. : .

[J If this box is checked, your dues expire this month

signatwe of Club member o appiicant dole sgnohuee of porenl of guasdion of Member unde 18
RETURN 1O: Shenondooh Voliey Bicycie Ciub. P.O. Box 1014, Hamsonburg. VA 22001

P.O.Box 1014
Harrisonburg, VA
22801

[ 2 )
‘ ’ printed on recycled paper

Cool Breeze Cyclery and Mark's Bike Shop contribute to the cost of the monthly newsletters

[] If this box is checked, your dues have expired,

and this is your last newsletter



